
St Saviour’s Community Primary School Council Minutes   
 

Date 5-2-20 Location Old library 
Start time 12:00 Finish time 12:25 
Present 
 
 
 

Staff Members – Miss Proctor  
Year 1 – Esme                          Year 2 – Oakley  
Year 3- Millie                          Year 4 – Ruby  
Year 5 – Liam                          Year 6 –  Isabella  
Head Boy – Theo                     Head Girl –  Abbi  
 

Apologies N/A Absent  
Agenda • Welcome Councillors and share agenda.  

• Share feedback from Class Councils about celebrating success. Discuss key ideas 
and those that we think we could incorporate into our school. 

• Share Class Council agenda; characters for outside the toilets. 
• Any other business. 

Minutes and 
matters 
arising 

•  Each Class Council had discussed the ways we celebrate success in school and 
how this could be developed.  All classes enjoy the use of team points and feel 
they are motivated by them, however they felt that the teams may be uneven.  
Miss Proctor explained that the spread of children in each team may appear to 
be uneven in their class (due to siblings), however across the school they should 
be fairly even.  

• All classes enjoy one person from each year group being chosen for ‘Star of the 
Week’ and said that the ‘Star of the Week’ could receive a trophy/medal to wear 
instead of a certificate.  Every class had also suggested that the ‘Star of the 
Week’ should attend a special VIP lunch each week with milkshakes, a table cloth, 
treat desserts and a member of staff eating with them at the table! They said 
they would all look forward to this and asked if each ‘Star of the Week’ would be 
able to invite a plus one! 

• Classes felt that the attendance trophy could be replaced with a new one, as it 
has been in school for a long time, but felt that the extra play was a good reward 
to motivate them to come into school even when they don’t feel 100%! 

• One class suggested that we have a celebration board to celebrate non-academic 
achievements such as swimming certificates and photos of sports events that we 
have won!  Theo suggested that we use the old team points board to display this.  

• Several children mentioned the use of ‘Golden Time’ as a reward for special 
occasions, such as when your class wins the attendance for the term or for the 
winning team to attend!  

• Everyone agreed that non-uniform days and extra play are a far better reward to 
motivate them than cakes / treats because they last longer! 

Agenda for 
next meeting 

• Character ideas for outside the toilets.  
 

Date of next 
meeting 

26-2-20 

 

 

 


